
From: Adam Guy [mailto:aguy@professionalsaustralia.org.au]  

Sent: Monday, 15 May 2017 4:04 PM 
To: AMOD; Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au; athomas@cfmeu.com.au; 

michael.nguyen@amwu.org.au 
Cc: Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com; Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; Elysse.Lloyd@ashurst.com; Chambers 

- Ross J 

Subject: RE: AM2014/47 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Annual leave - Shutdown clause [BD-
CM.30002560.02-3000-0722] [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 

Dear Ms Luby,  

I refer to the above matter and your email of today’s date. I have discussed the above matter with 

the CFMEU and write on behalf of both the CFMEU and APESMA.  

I can confirm that APESMA and the CFMEU oppose the revised shut down clause as it exists in its 

current form. APESMA and the CFMEU are of the view that issues remain with the proposed revised 

shut down clause in relation to leave without pay service, the concept of ‘unpaid annual leave’ and 

the requirement that employees are required to take annual leave in advance.  

I trust that this email satisfies your enquiry, if however there is anything further you wish to discuss 

in relation to this matter, please contact me by return email or on the below details.  

Regards,  

 

Adam Guy 
Legal Officer 
 
Collieries’ Staff and Officials Association 
Level 1, 491 Kent Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 

 
www.collieries.org.au 
P: 02 9269 0688 

 
This email (including any attachments) is for the intended recipient’s use only. It contains information which may be confidential 
and/or protected by copyright. Any personal information in this email must be handled in accordance with the Privacy Act 1988. 
If you have received this email by mistake or if you no longer wish to receive information from Professionals Australia, please 
notify us as soon as possible and permanently delete the email. Any confidentiality is not waived or lost because this email has 
been sent to you by mistake. 
 

From: AMOD [mailto:AMOD@fwc.gov.au]  
Sent: Monday, 15 May 2017 9:37 AM 
To: Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au; Adam Guy <aguy@professionalsaustralia.org.au>; 
athomas@cfmeu.com.au; michael.nguyen@amwu.org.au 
Cc: Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com; Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; Elysse.Lloyd@ashurst.com; 
Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 

http://www.collieries.org.au/
mailto:AMOD@fwc.gov.au
mailto:Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au
mailto:aguy@professionalsaustralia.org.au
mailto:athomas@cfmeu.com.au
mailto:michael.nguyen@amwu.org.au
mailto:Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com
mailto:Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com
mailto:Elysse.Lloyd@ashurst.com
mailto:Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au


Subject: FW: AM2014/47 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Annual leave - Shutdown clause [BD-
CM.30002560.02-3000-0722] [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 
 

Good morning 

As you are aware a Proposed revised shutdown clause was submitted by the Coal Mining Industry 

Employer Group (CMIEG) on Friday 12 May. The Full Bench would like the other parties (Ai Group, 

CFMEU, APESMA and AMWU) to confirm that they do not oppose the replacement of clause 25.10 

of the Black Coal Mining Industry Award 2010 with this proposed clause. 

Please provide your response in writing to amod@fwc.gov.au by 4.00pm today (Monday 15 May 

2017). 

Regards 

 
CATHERINE LUBY 
Member Support 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  03 8656 4704 
catherine.luby@fwc.gov.au 
  
11 Exhibition St, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au  
 
 

 

 

From: Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com [mailto:Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com]  

Sent: Friday, 12 May 2017 5:23 PM 

To: AMOD; Sydney Registry 
Cc: Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; Elysse.Lloyd@ashurst.com; Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au; 

aguy@professionalsaustralia.org.au; athomas@cfmeu.com.au; michael.nguyen@amwu.org.au 
Subject: AM2014/47 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Annual leave - Shutdown clause [BD-

CM.30002560.02-3000-0722] 

 

 

Dear Registrar 

AM2014/47 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Annual leave 

We confirm we act for the Coal Mining Industry Employer Group (CMIEG) in respect of 
the Black Coal Mining Industry Award 2010. 
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We refer to the hearing before the Full Bench on 5 May 2017. Arising from the hearing, 

on behalf of the CMIEG, we attach a proposed amended shutdown clause dealing with 

certain of the points raised by the Full Bench at the hearing. 

We have corresponded with the AiGroup, CFMEU, APESMA and AMWU to provide this 

proposed revised clause. The representatives for each of those organisation are also 
copied to this email. 

Yours faithfully 

  

Trent Sebbens 

Partner 
trent.sebbens@ashurst.com 

Ashurst 

D: +61 2 9258 6313 | M: +61 447 643 090 

Adrian Morris 

Senior Consultant 
adrian.morris@ashurst.com 

Ashurst 

D: +61 2 9258 6025 | M: +61 418 243 422 
  

Ashurst Australia, 5 Martin Place, Sydney, NSW 2000 Australia  
T: +61 2 9258 6000 | F: +61 2 9258 6999 | DX 388 Sydney 
Visit our new website at www.ashurst.com | Global coverage 
  

AUSTRALIAN LAW FIRM OF THE YEAR 2016 Read more 

 

 

This email (including any attachments) is confidential and may be privileged. It may be read, 

copied and used only by the intended recipient. If you have received it in error, please contact 

the sender immediately by return email. Please then delete both emails and do not disclose 

their contents to any person. We believe, but do not warrant, that this email and any 

attachments are virus free. You should take full responsibility for virus checking. Ashurst 

reserves the right to monitor all email communications through its networks. If the content of 

this email is personal or unconnected with our business, we accept no liability or 

responsibility for it. 

 

Ashurst Australia (ABN 75 304 286 095) is a general partnership constituted under the laws 

of the Australian Capital Territory and is part of the Ashurst Group. Further details about 

Ashurst can be found on our website at www.ashurst.com.  

Please consider the impact to the environment and your responsibility before printing this email. 
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the 
individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please 
notify the sender.  
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